Rotary District 6510 Disaster Response Committee
Minutes January 12, 2021
Members present on the call:
Chair PDG Joe Miller     	Debbie Miller 	PDG Wayne Gerlock 	Chris Clark	Aur Beck	Jay Cupp   
September McAdoo 	PDG Jeff Thornton	

Zoom meeting:  
Chair Joe Miller reported
Lebanon club will be the lead with AED training led by Mark Bearth.  The class could be recorded but if you are an actual registered participant in the virtual class, you will receive a mannequin and do a return demo online with instructor to be “certified” and then ship the mannequin back. 
This class could be shared with others in the community (churches, etc) that can gain exposure for the Disaster Response Committee and Rotary. 
PPE was delivered to Lawrence County and they were very grateful.  The EMA was interested in our Disaster Committee and Joe feels an MOU may be possible. All PPE has been delivered to 28 counties.  Thank you to Joe and Debbie Miller for all of the hard work to distribute them all.  
There is a memo from VOAD that Disaster responders can be categorized as 1B for the Covid Vaccine receipt. All 1A first responders will have been offered the vaccine prior to 1B being notified.  Any member of ILVOAD are eligible. Joe will turn that in on Friday with a number of how many we have are interested.  If you are inoculated prior to that then it’s not a problem. 
Wayne updated us on the trailer: Lock changed out to a better one since the key was sticking in the old one. Wayne measured the space for the sign for the new logo.  Wayne is still tracking down filtering systems that can purify water directly out of a hydrant.  The supplier works with Disaster Aid USA and Wayne is coordinating suggested filters to include a “family filtration system”.  Disaster Aid USA desires we have 20 family filters which can be reused after cleaning. The units are $20 ea list but may be able to be discounted. The large filtration system for groups comes from Australia which is a cost of $2500/unit including shipping which can filter 10,000 gal. We would probably only need 1 of those. We have a rebate from Menards that is being processed to allow purchase of a wheelbarrow and a few other items.  Thank you to Wayne for all of the coordination of the trailer and it’s contents and quality control. 
Wayne suggested we reach back out to the EMAs that expressed interest during the PPE delivery and offer our current MOU for them to incorporate into the Emergency plans. We need to ensure their local Rotary clubs are aware of this agreement. We recommended each club have a Disaster plan, so we need to circle back to the clubs to reinforce that. Mark suggested we put something in writing and send out to the clubs to make it a little “easier” for. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Joe is working on an MOU for Wayne County currently.
Next Zoom meeting February 9 at 7:30 p m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
PDG Jill Pietrusinski

